
How to seek a review or revocation  
of a financial management order

Who to contact 
If you or another interested person wants to 
have a financial management order reviewed, 
or have NSW Trustee & Guardian removed as 
financial manager, you need to consult with the 
organisation that issued the financial management 
order. This may be the Supreme Court (Equity 
Division – Protective), Guardianship Division, NCAT 
or Mental Health Review Tribunal. Please contact 
NSW Trustee & Guardian if you have any questions 
regarding reviews of financial management orders.

Important information 
to provide 
If you wish to remove NSW Trustee & Guardian 
as your financial manager then you will need 
evidence from an appropriate professional, such 
as a medical practitioner, psychologist, or social 
worker, who can show that you are capable of 
managing your own financial affairs. You will 
be required to complete application forms and 
participate in the review process. 

Appointing another 
person to manage 
an estate 
In some circumstances, you or another 
interested person may ask the Supreme 
Court or Guardianship Division, NCAT to 
appoint someone other than NSW Trustee 
& Guardian as the financial manager. The 
Mental Health Review Tribunal is unable to 
appoint someone other than NSW Trustee 
& Guardian as the financial manager.

Contact details
Contact should be made with the court 
or relevant tribunal to discuss this matter 
before making an application:

Supreme Court of NSW  
Deputy Registrar 
Equity Division – Protective 
Level 5, 184 Phillip Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
Phone: 1300 679 272 

Guardianship Division 
NSW Civil and Administrative Tribunal  
Registrar, PO Box K1026 
Haymarket NSW 1240 
Phone: 1300 006 228  
www.ncat.nsw.gov.au

Mental Health Review Tribunal  
Registrar, PO Box 247 
Gladesville NSW 1675
Phone: (02) 9816 5955  
Free Call: 1800 815 511  
www.mhrt.nsw.gov.au
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